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Dear Member 

We open this Newsletter on a sad note. With the passing of Mildred Burlinson we loose a dear friend and a long serving local Champion of Conservation. We attach a fitting tribute to Mildred's long and eventful life penned by Chris Leah. 

Her dedication to the Medlock and Tame Valley Conservation Association was an inspiration which the present Committee hopes to build on in the future. 

The Association will continue to have as its objectives the conservation of the environment in the Medlock and Tame Valleys and the surrounding rural and urban areas. We will seek to preserve natural rivers and their tributaries, protect flora and fauna and prevent littering, pollution and damage to amenities. 

It was Mildred's bequest that No.5 Oaken Clough Terrace and the attached garden become the property of the Association: the house to be our permanent HQ and the garden to be conserved as a wildlife habitat. 

To this end we would welcome volunteers to help with the maintenance of both the house and garden. There is also the opportunity for someone to take on the roll of Secretary. 

If you are interested in a more active roll or have never seen the property in Oaken Clough there will be chance to visit on Wednesday, 11th June. 

Chris will be giving a short talk on canal boats commencing at 7.30 pm. Light refreshments will be served and there will be the opportunity to meet the Committee and explore the house and grounds. 

lf you are travelling by car please park at the top of the Clough or in Oaken Street and walk down to No.5 as vehicle access is restricted. 

We look forward to seeing you. 

Best wishes 

Bryan Stringer 

Chairman 

MTVCA 
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